

EATONVILLE

POLICE DEPARTMENT- CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE

MEMORANDUM

DATE: 06/13/2022

TO: MAYOR BAUBLITS AND TOWN COUNCIL

FROM: CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE

RE: EATONVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT'S

MAY 2022 REPORT

General

Public Safety Committee

May 12th, 2022 – discussion was regrading allocation of ARPA funds for updating Tasers and mobile docking stations for our new laptops and a contract renewal for the National Testing Network for background investigations services.

Management Activities

The negotiations to purchase my former patrol car from PCSD is ongoing and is "on the desk" of Pierce County Finance. I should receive a quote soon which I can present to the mayor/council for approval.

I applied for a grant through the Department of Justice to obtain funding for officer body armor for our replacement officer (restrictions of the grant). We should receive confirmation before the years end.

EPD was awarded a grant for the ballistic helmets that were previously approved. They have been ordered and we are waiting for delivery. This was unexpected since I applied for the grant last year and we were originally denied funding due to higher priority applicants. I was contacted by the grant funder and told excess funds were available for our use. The exact award amount will be published after its issuance.

On May 6th I had the honor of leading the pledge of allegiance at the May Day festival at Eatonville High School.

On May 18th I attended the first Eatonville Business Association meeting. I was able to network with local business owners and further develop those relationships. I intend on attending future meetings.

My patrol car was completed on May 30th and is now in service. I have already received numerous compliments from citizens on the vehicle, particularly the new graphics. Officer McGuire's vehicle will have the new graphics installed on June 5th. We will phase the remainder of the cars in over time to keep consistency in our branding.

I participated in Pizza with Police on May 19th with the Eatonville Leadership Academy. We had some great discussions and was able to connect with local home-schooled children. I was invited to attend their monthly meetings and intend on doing so intermittently.

MAY 2022

We opened our officer search to entry level in addition to lateral applicants. We have not received any lateral applicants and only 2 entry levels. I am in the process of researching ways to increase our competitiveness in the law enforcement market and to enhance our retention of our current officers.

I attended the Washington Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs (WASPC) in Spokane, WA, May 22nd through the 26th. I was able to network with police chiefs and sheriffs from around the state. Most noteworthy, I solidified a training contract with Chief Zaro of the Lakewood Police Department. He has offered his training staff and resources to our department free of charge. This will fulfill our annual training requirements for firearms, active shooter response, defensive tactics, and emergency vehicle operation (EVOC). We are excited to work with Chief Zaro and his team.

In **APRIL** 2021- EPD had 131 total calls for service.

14 traffic stops – 0 Notices of infraction, 1 citation w/ release misdemeanor, 13 verbal warnings
32 Fire service calls
1 misdemeanor arrests (non-traffic) – booked
0 misdemeanor arrest (traffic)
0 felony arrests
14 reports
PCSD provided coverage for 9 calls for service

Public Records Request: GOVQA report is attached.

Indent Reports: 5 CAD Logs: 2

TOTAL: 7 PDR Requests

Concealed Pistol License:

Original Request: 5 Late Renewal: 0 Renewal: 5

TOTAL: 10

Fingerprints (Non – CPL)

Total: 5

Eatonville Power & Light

Superintendent Dan Sharpe Linemen Matthew Rivera, Jesse Carroll

May 2022

Reconnect & Disconnect
Reconnect 0
Disconnect 0
Shut off 1

Power locates Locates for Comcast Locates homeowners Locates for contractors

Parks Picked up garbage Clean parks

Power & light
Power repairs
Replace meters
Trim tree

Misc.

Safety meeting
Maintenance on equipment & yard
Truck repair
Banner up and down
Help water dept.
Flags- flowers-cemetery for memorial day

May 2022 Water Sewer Work List Synopsis

- Daily water and wastewater water quality laboratory testing and system checks.
- Daily Water and wastewater treatment quality assurance / quality control laboratory testing
- Daily pick up garbage in parks
- Daily water and wastewater treatment plant maintenance
- Daily meter reads move in/outs.
- Locates as requested around town
- Fill pot holes around town.
- Train employees at both water and wastewater plants
- Clean sewer lift stations
- Various afterhours WTP and WWTP alarms
- Install several street signs around town
- Inspect new Water / Sewer connections.
- Clean treatment plants top to bottom.
- Clean, unplug and TV sewer main around town.
- Install several new water meters at new connections
- Help power crew.
- Water leak detection around town.
- Work on water/sewer annual reports.
- Update water cross connection program.
- Work on new construction projects and updates
- Install new blowers WWTP
- Pull lift station pump and send in.
- Work on bids for new projects
- Fix several water leaks
- Install new water service
- Deal with soda ash issues WTP
- Work on chlorine issues at WTP
- Finish and send out Water Quality Report











FROM: Chief Wernet

TO: Town Councilmembers

DATE: June 14, 2022

RE: Fire Chiefs Report



SOUTH PIERCE FIRE AND RESCUE

- SPFR continues negotiations with Local-726 to reorganize district command structure and promotional testing process.
- SPFR continues with its Citizens Committee to on the EMS Levy Lift/Renewal.
- SPFR & the Town of Eatonville have commenced contract negotiations for Fire & EMS.
- Voluntary firefighter academy continues in conjunction with Browns Point. We currently have two recruits moving forward. Graduation will be the end of June.
- We will be running another in-house academy starting in July. We will be hosting 3 additional departments.
- SPFR has participated in several Pub Ed events including the Roy Rodeo, Freedom in the Son festival, Trike & Bikeathon, Movie Night, & Homeschool Career Day, and the Rod Knockers car show.
- SPFR has started teaching CPR classes again at the Administrative Offices. Next class June 12th and quarterly moving forward.
- Retirement of Lt. Christopher Mjolsnes as of May 31st. (Eatonville Station)

Modical/Emorgoney

• Response information for April is as follows:

District

DISITICI	Responses
17 SPFR	217
Eatonville/SPFD43	36
PCFD 23	4
Graham Fire	8
Central Pierce Fire	1
Other	0
Total	266